
Police objections to new designated premises supervisors  

4.39  The police may object to the designation of a new DPS where, in exceptional 

circumstances, they believe that the appointment would undermine the crime prevention 

objective. The police can object where, for example, a DPS is first specified in relation to 

particular premises and the specification of that DPS in relation to the particular premises 

gives rise to exceptional concerns. For example, where a personal licence holder has been 

allowed by the courts to retain their licence despite convictions for selling alcohol to 

children (a relevant offence) and then transfers into premises known for underage drinking.  

4.40  Where the police do object, the licensing authority must arrange for a hearing at 

which the issue can be considered and both parties can put forward their arguments. The 

2003 Act provides that the applicant may apply for the individual to take up post as DPS 

immediately and, in such cases, the issue would be whether the individual should be 

removed from this post. The licensing authority considering the matter must restrict its 

consideration to the issue of crime and disorder and give comprehensive reasons for its 

decision. Either party would be entitled to appeal if their argument is rejected.  

4.41  The portability of personal licences between premises is an important concept under 

the 2003 Act. It is expected that police objections would arise in only genuinely exceptional 

circumstances. If a licensing authority believes that the police are routinely objecting to the 

designation of new premises supervisors on grounds which are not exceptional, they should 

raise the matter with the chief officer of police as a matter of urgency. 


